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_________________________________________________________________________________
NOTE FROM THE CHAIR ON THE TABLE OF AMENDMENTS 
TO THE PROPOSED OAS PROGRAM-BUDGET FOR 2012 

Based on the comments made by the delegations at the October 20 meeting, the Chair has undertaken the revision of the table of amendments to the proposed 2012 OAS program-budget and provides the following remarks: 

1. The table has been technically reviewed and the error in the formula used for the total increase amount, which led to confusion among the delegations, has been corrected. 
2. Footnotes have been added to each subprogram in order to clarify their relationship to the amounts under the personnel sections, in both the reduction and increase columns. In both instances, an explanation is provided of what position or positions the salary cut or increase refers to.

3. It is important to note that the proposals appearing under the heading of personnel, both for reductions and increases, are subject to the SAF providing the actual costs, inasmuch as we only have information available on average costs. 
4. A row has been included showing the Reserve Fund that would result from the difference between the total amount cut and the total amount increased, which is US$556,100.

5. The table of amendments to the proposal of the 2012 OAS program-budget has been created following the process set forth below: 

a. The areas where cuts can be made in personnel and non-personnel expenditures are identified. 

b. Those amounts are transferred to a common fund or “basket.” 

c. The areas of personnel and non-personnel expenditures slated for reinforcement are identified. 

d. The funds or positions are taken out of the “basket” and are allocated to the areas that are slated for reinforcement. 

e. The remainder is transferred to the Reserve Fund. 

6. Based on the process outlined in the previous section and in response to questions posed by some delegations, it is not possible to identify where an eliminated position, or cut in non-personnel funds, is going to because the positions and the amounts of funds are not reproduced exactly in the area to be strengthened. 

7. In the view of the Chair, that there is a majority of delegations that would like to preserve the positions in the Department of International Law, the Department of Legal Cooperation, the Department of Electoral Cooperation and Observation and in the Department of Sustainable Democracy and Special Missions. 
8. One course of action to able to achieve this would be to use the proposed amount for transfer into the reserve fund to finance those positions, since the total amount of the proposed position cuts is the same as the proposed amount for strengthening the reserve fund. 

9. With regard to the concern about strengthening the reserve fund, expressed by some delegations, the fund could be replenished once the examination of human resources policy has been completed in the Working Group to Review OAS Programs. It is anticipated that, when that examination process has been completed, the amounts for at least 11 positions could be used to replenish the reserve fund. 
10. There is consensus on the support to be provided to the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, and to the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism; in addition, the amounts allocated to strengthen these bodies are consistent with the recommendation that the Permanent Council made to the CAAP at the October 19 meeting.

11. In addition to the abovementioned areas, the Chair heard statements of interest in strengthening or preserving positions in: 

a. Legal advisory.
b. Department of Human Resources
c. Department of Planning and Evaluation
d. CITEL

e. Infrastructure and Overhead 

f. Office of the Inspector General 

g. Two additional positions (P01 and CPR) in the Department of Economic Development and Tourism 

h. Maintaining the P05 position in the Biodiversity Unit.

i. Not decreasing the amount in the Regular Fund for the Scholarship Program. 

12. It has also come to the attention of the Chair that interest has been expressed in cuts to the following areas:

a. Office of the Secretary General 

b. Department of Effective Public Management

c. Department of Human Resources 

d. Unscheduled meetings

e. Cuts in travel for non-essential personnel of the Secretariats and Departments 

13. The Chair requests the delegations to respond to this and any other related topics during the meeting on Monday October 24. The Chair will follow the methodology of examining each chapter and subprogram for which a cut or increase has been proposed, one by one.

Sincerely yours,


César Edgardo Martínez Flores


Counselor, Alternate Representative of El Salvador


to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Working Group to Review the


Proposed Program-Budget for 2012
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